
 

 

BOROUGH OF FOLSOM  
COUNCIL MEETING  

WORKSHOP MINUTES  
April 11, 2023 

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:07 BY COUNCIL PRESIDENT CONWAY 
 
OPENING STATEMENT: Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the directives of 
the “Open Public Meetings Act”, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said notice of this meeting has been 
advertised in the Hammonton Gazette and Atlantic City Press has been posted on the Borough Hall bulletin board 
showing the time and place of said meeting. 
  
ROLL CALL:  Councilpersons: Conway, Whittaker, Porretta, Norman, Hoffman and Blazer 
 
Also Present: Attorney Angela Costigan and Engineer CJ Kaenzig 
 
Absent: Mayor Schenker 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:   
 
Mike Sutts (3313 S. Pinewood Dr.) came before Council to request that the Borough reduce baseball 
lights and field costs for the travel team his son plays on. A long discussion ensued. 
 
Mike Gilmore (2104 Laurel Lane.) was here this evening to voice his concerns and displeasure that his 
complaint has been taking several years to resolve and wanted to know why. Mike also wanted to discuss 
newly introduced Ordinance #05-2023 (vehicle weight limits). Mike distributed a letter to Mayor and 
Council from his attorney. A long discussion ensued and it was decided by Council to table the adoption 
(second reading) until more research has been done. 
 
William Rozell (3113 N. Pinewood Dr.) stated that he does oppose Ordinance#05-2023 as written. Mr. 
Rozell questions how this Ordinance protects the health and safety of the residents as stated in the 
Ordinance. 
 
Inaudible from audience. 
 
Mike Sutts (3313 S. Pinewood Dr.) expressed his views of Ordinance #05-2023. 
 
Mark O’Toole (3315 S. Pinewod Dr.) expressed his concerns with regard to his work vehicle. 
 
Councilman Whittaker stated that we before we throw out gross vehicle weight, we should get a better 
understanding. 
 
Council President reviewed the agenda with Council. 
 
MEETING IS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY. NO VOTES WILL BE TAKEN 
 
With no other discussion the meeting was adjourned at 6:56PM with ayes all. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
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Patricia M. Gatto 
Municipal Clerk 


